


On 22 December 2015, the Legacy Corporation sent you a clarification request as the period 
of time specified covers three different phases for the Stadium development: pre-opening 
stadium transformation to July 2015; stadium events in July-November and post-events 
transformation.  The clarification also asked whether the cost of installation, running or 
maintenance was required in relation to the questions where cost information was 
requested. You clarified that you were interested in the July - November and post events 
transformation periods and in costs for running and maintenance. 
 
The Legacy Corporation does not hold the information you have requested.   
 
The long lease of the Olympic Stadium (Stadium) is owned by E20 Stadium LLP (E20), a 
joint venture between the Legacy Corporation and Newham Council specifically set up to 
transform and manage the Stadium. The Stadium is operated on behalf of E20 by London 
Stadium 185 Ltd, a subsidiary of Vinci Concessions. 
 
During the events at the Stadium in 2015, the information, if it existed for the relevant event, 
would be held by London Stadium 185 Ltd (LS185), the company that operate the Olympic 
Stadium or Balfour Beatty, the contractor for the Olympic Stadium transformation. During the 
post events transformation period of the Stadium, information of this level of detail would be 
held by Balfour Beatty. 
 
While the Stadium is operated on behalf of E20, neither E20 nor the Legacy Corporation 
holds information at the level of detail you have requested. 
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of our decision, you should write to: 
 
Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 
 
Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months 
after the initial response will not be handled. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
FOI / EIR Co-ordinator 
London Legacy Development Corporation 




